ASHMANHAUGH PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the Ashmanhaugh Parish Council meeting
held on 01 March 2011 at 7.00pm in the Preston Rooms



Present:    Councillors

Councillor N Sharpe - Chair
Councillor N Coleman – Vice Chair
Councillor Mrs R Buxton

Councillor G Beales







Councillor G Saunders




Officer

Mrs G Sharpe – Clerk to the Council
             In Attendance -



Cllr Nigel Dixon  (District and County Councillor)






1 Parishioners
1 APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted PCSO Lucy Collyer.

2 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest.


3 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
It was resolved and agreed to adopt the minutes of the meeting 01 January 2011 and the Extraordinary Meeting of 01 February 2011 and they were signed by the Chair. Proposed by Cllr G Saunders.

There were no matters arising from the minutes not covered on the agenda.

4 PUBLIC SPEAKING
4.1 Cllr Dixon spoke about the proposed development to the side and rear of the surgery on 
Stalham Road. The site extends to some 7 hectares and will have 120 properties. Of this number, 40% will be in the affordable category.  They will vary from one bedroom flats to four bedroom houses. The smaller properties will have a minimum of two off road parking spaces each with the four bedroom properties having a double garage and four spaces. The site will contain 2 hectares of open space and retain the existing trees and hedgerows. It is expected the planning permission will be sought in the next two months with the final decision in the autumn of 2011. As there are concerns over air quality in Hoveton, a monitoring station is to be established to obtain information over a year. The results may have some effect on the development if the readings are high.

He then went on to report that the working group for the future of Coltishall air base was currently negotiating with TAG Aviation. This company was proposing to use the site for decommissioning and short term storage, of aircraft. There was also the expectation for use by other aircraft giving some 2,000 aircraft movements a year, although it is unlikely that any will be at night. As the buildings are already in place, ancillary maintenance, reconditioning and overhaul work could be carried out. It will provide the best employment opportunity in the area, for a long time as it will need a workforce range from skilled to unskilled.


4.2
 PCSO Collyer (Safer Neighbourhood Team) was unable to attend the meeting, but sent a   report. 04 January to 01 March 2011.

There was no reported crimes but two calls had been received; one for an abnormal load and the other for a road related incident.
4.3  
A resident raised the problem of HGVs going down Church Road to reach Place UK. The  

 recently repaired surface and part of the common, had been damaged by an articulated lorry   trying to turn round. It appears there are one or two lorries doing this every month. 
It was agreed that the Chair and the Clerk would contact Mr Plaice with a view to discussing the problem and try to explore a solution.
5
CORRESPONDENCE
5.1

All Councillors confirmed that they had seen the circulated correspondence.
5.2 The Chair confirmed that the Government had dropped its proposal to sell off some of the  

Public Forest Estate. 

5.3 
Correspondence received since 22 February 2011:-

a)
The Chair reported that, as a result of the Councils request to inspect and 

clear culverts in the parish, those on Stone Lane and Rectory Road had been  inspected and necessary work carried out. A meeting had been held between the Highway Authority and Mr Buxton concerning the culvert on School Road. This is to be replaced, hopefully in the next financial year.

6 FINANCIAL MATTERS
6.1 It was resolved and agreed to approve the presented accounts for the period 01 April 2010 to  


March 2011. Proposed Cllr N Coleman. Cllr Mrs Buxton signed the bank statements confirming 

agreement with the accounts.

6.2  The Clerk reported that £60 had been received for advertising.

6.3 It was resolved and agreed to pay the following accounts.
a) Clerks Honorarium

b) Royal Wedding Commemorative mugs 

c) Payment to Preston Rooms for use of hall April 2010 to March 2011

d) Annual donation to Ashmanhaugh PCC for cutting grass in the churchyard
6.4 The Clerk confirmed that the VAT return claim could now be completed.

6.5 The Chair announced that a quotation of £33.60 had been received from Hussey-Knights for 
printing the Newsletter. If this was confirmed at the first print run in April, this was the lowest price we could get. It was resolved and agreed to proceed on this basis.

7 PLANNING MATTERS

There were no planning matters

8 NOT USED
9 REPORTS AND INFORMATION ON MEETINGS AND TRAINING EVENTS

9.1
The Chair said that the report the evening held for councillors and prospective councillors. 

Some 20 people came along from Ashmanhaugh, Hoveton, Neatishead,Tunstead and 

Worstead. 


After short talks everyone enjoyed the wine and buffet which was provided by Councillors.
9.2 
It was resolved and agreed to defer the review of the Training Policy until the new council was  formed in May.

10 
THE PRESTON ROOMS
Cllr Coleman was unable to report on the Preston Room as he had not yet received any minutes.

11 
MEMBERS MATTERS

There were no matters for future meetings.



The meeting closed at 8.35pm
The next meeting is the Annual Parish Meeting
which will be held on Tuesday 15 March 2011 at 7pmin the Preston Room, School Road, Ashmanhaugh?
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The Parish Clerk Farthings,  Stone Lane, Ashmanhaugh  NR12 8YR
01603 782209

jill.sharpe@tiscali.co.uk
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